From: Patxi Larrocea-Phillips

To: Lloyd Knight

Cc: Terry Lee; Dave Wenk

Subject: {External}Idaho Noxious Weed Control Association - Comments on IDAPA 02.06.09
Date: Wednesday, May 19, 2021 10:26:32 AM

Attachments: ISDA Comment 5-19-2021.pdf

Lloyd —

Please see the attached comments submitted on behalf of the Idaho Noxious Weed Control Association
regarding IDAPA 02.06.09 — Rules Governing Invasive Species and Noxious Weeds. We will see you on Friday
for the next rulemaking meeting.

Thank you,

Patxi Larrocea-Phillips

Idaho Noxious Weed Control Association
55 SW 5th Avenue, Suite 100

Meridian, Idaho 83642

PH: (208) 888-0988
patxi@amgidaho.com

NOTICE: This e-mail, including attachments, constitutes a confidential communication. It is not intended for
transmission to, or receipt by, any unauthorized persons. If you have received this communication in error,

do not read it. Please delete it from your system without copying it, and notify the sender by reply e-mail or
by calling (208) 888-0988 so that our address record can be corrected. Thank you.
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May 19, 2021

Lloyd Knight

Idaho State Department of Agriculture
PO Box 7249

Boise, Idaho 83707

Mr. Knight,

The Idaho Noxious Weed Control Association (INWCA) represents local landowners, county, state and
federal agencies dedicated to the control of noxious weeds in Idaho. INWCA works closely with the rules
promulgated by the Idaho State Department of Agriculture (ISDA) in identifying and eradicating noxious
weeds using a wide range of control methods. The INWCA appreciates the opportunity to comment on
the current strawman that reflects the proposed changes to IDAPA 02.06.09 — Rules Governing Invasive
Species and Noxious Weeds.

There is a current proposal by the Idaho Association of Noxious Weed Control Superintendents
(IANWCS) that would raise the fees for inspections relating to Noxious Weed Free Forage and Straw.
These inspections can be completed by county weed superintendents. As a result, the cost of the
inspection can vastly outweigh the receipts that are collected from the inspections and as a result affect
the county weed superintendents’ budget. The INWCA stands in support of the proposal as presented by
the IANWCS. It is noteworthy to reflect that the proposed increases are for voluntary user fees, and are
not part of an effort to increase fees for mandatory services.

Additionally, the INWCA does not oppose any of the changes that are presented in IDAPA 02.06.09 —
Rules Governing Invasive Species and Noxious Weeds as it is currently drafted for the May 21, 2021
negotiated rulemaking meeting. The INWCA looks forward to commenting on any changes that may be
proposed as a result of discussions from the meeting.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments on these proposed rule changes.
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Terry Lee
President
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